THE HOLLOW ROAD
DORSET
VERMONT

Tuesday morning-

Dear Miss Siprell:

If am delighted to have been able to produce the Korean lady's name in time for your show! The friend who sent it to me, - Dr. Elizabeth Morris of Wellesley, - was equally delighted to be of assistance, for she is eager to keep the brave Korean people before the eyes and minds of Americans. She was one of a group of educators sent to Japan and Korea at the request of General MacArthur to help in the reorganization of the Korean schools. Since then, she has given a great deal of time to helping the surprisingly large number of young Koreans who are studying in this country. If have met some of her protegees and found them delightful; gay, humorous, intelligent and courageous. So I shall be looking forward to seeing your photograph of Miss Yim.

Cordially.

Mary Barnet Bruke

THE THE PARTY A

Probably the Siprell photograph is one of Miss Louise Yim. author of "My Forty Year Fight for Korea", early in R.O.K., Minister of Commerce and Industry, now President - I believe - of Choon-ang University in or near Seoul and beside the Han River. I think she was awarded an nonorary doctorate degree in this country in 1955.

versi